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Dear Friend of Springfield, 

 

Enclosed please find a gift copy of a booklet celebrating 25 years of work by Concerned Citizens 

for Springfield, Inc.  We are excited to have reached this milestone and we hope that this 

overview of our work might inspire others to see the possibilities in the neighborhoods of 

Springfield. We are a small group, but large in perseverance.  As an all-volunteer group, we 

never had to meet a payroll.  Our concern was how a potential project would benefit our 

neighborhood. 

 

As you will read, CCS was founded as a 501C3 on September 21, 1995 for the purpose of blight 

remediation and stabilization of properties in the Forest Park neighborhood, the largest 

neighborhood in Springfield, home to approximately 25,000 people.  Through the years, we 

reached these goals through a wide variety of activities including renovation, new construction, 

legal remedies, beautification, educational pursuits, cooperative events with public and private 

entities, and landscaping. 

 

As I look back, it is with gratitude to our members, who never lost their spirit and perseverance 

even in the face of some huge challenges!  As part of our anniversary year, we are refocusing on 

another challenge, a project we call “Curb Appeal.”  It is a beautification effort with emphasis on 

cleanliness and litter reduction throughout our city.  As with many other endeavors, the Covid 

pandemic put a temporary halt to our plans.  Our hope is that by working together with city 

agencies, the Mayor’s office, and schools, businesses and neighborhood organizations, the huge 

and difficult problem of trash and litter can be addressed.  We hope that you will join us in this 

effort. 

 

Finally, as I read this historical overview of our work, it seems almost impossible that such a 

small group of people could accomplish so much.  Honestly, it has been a labor of love, 

enjoyment, and a privilege to be associated with this diverse group of people who joined together 

to support a neighborhood.  I hope you will read our story, share it as you see fit and, please, 

contact us for any questions or comments. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Patricia B. Triggs 

President 

 

 

-- Neighborhood Enhancement Through Housing Restoration And Blight Remediation -- 
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